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Precinct 
 

MAROUBRA CENTRAL PRECINCT COMMITTEE 
MINUTES  
 

Date, meeting time and 
venue 
 

THURSDAY 1 JUNE 2017, 7.00pm, Level 1, Vonnie Young 
Auditorium, Bowen Library, 669 Anzac Parade, Maroubra 

Chair 
 

Sam Damianos 

1. Attendance: 12 residents and Council employee – minute taker, Jo Chittick 
 

2. Opening: The Chair opened the meeting acknowledging the Bidjigal 
people as custodians of the land on which the meeting was 
held. 

3.   Apologies: Constable Andrew Carter 
4.   Declaration of   
interests: 

The Chair invited members to declare all pecuniary and non-
pecuniary interests that they may have in tonight’s discussion. 
None were received. 

5. Confirmation of 
previous minutes: 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4 May 2017 were 
unanimously accepted. Moved Maree Vanny/Seconded 
Anthony DeMartino CARRIED 
 

6. Police Report Nil 

7. Council Report Nil 
8. Business arising 
from Minutes: 
 
 

 
1. Traffic lights at Mons Ave & Maroubra Rd – No update 

  
2. Footpath and one way on Green Street – work 

postponed until July 
 

3. Parking restrictions on Ferguson Street – no update 
 

4. Traffic dangers 107 Robey Street – response from Tony 
Lehmann received 
 

5. Robey Street retaining wall – no update 
 

 
9. Incoming and 
Outgoing 
Correspondence: 

Incoming – 
 
• email from Tony Lehmann in response to traffic matters. 

(1) the precinct requested a broader study of streets 
around Fitzgerald Ave- Integrated Transport team will 
assess pedestrian access to various components of 
Heffron Park with a view to a strategic approach, and 
improved pedestrian facilities over time.  
(2) any decision and advice by RMS re funding traffic 
route study of Maroubra Rd from Malabar Rd through to 
Bunnerong Rd? – We were advised April 6 that the period 
for funding will open shortly and we will apply at that time. 
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• Irene sent responses to Kerri Hamer, Maroubra Beach 

precinct chair from Scot MacDonald, Parliamentary 
Secretary for Planning, to follow up on questions raised at 
the Maroubra Beach meeting on 27 March 2017; 
enclosed copies of correspondence from the Minister for 
Planning and the Parliamentary Secretary for Transport re 
concerns raised: 

o Anthony Roberts Minister for Planning – re 
planning issues.   

o Parliamentary Secretary for Transport and 
Infrastructure Mark Coure MP re light rail project, 
improving transport access, support urban 
renewal, etc., emergency access to POW, bus 
service following commencement of CSELR, 
coordination of traffic lights along Alison Road and 
public consultation on the CSELR.  

 
• Sam tabled five pictures presented by Tony Lehman at 

the combined precinct meeting. 
 
Outgoing – nil 

10. Matters arising from 
the correspondence: 

Nil 

11. Treasurer’s Report Balance still $780.24 (no expenditure) 
 
Joe will be writing to council to advise he hasn’t been able to 
obtain receipts from previous treasurer, wants to reset ledger 
based on current calendar year when new executive 
appointed and apply for annual $400 from council. 
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12. General business: Illegal parking in surrounding streets to Heffron Park 
 
Resolution 02062017(1): Increasing use of Heffron Park has 
resulted in illegal parking in surrounding streets, namely 
Fitzgerald Ave, Jersey Rd and, Robey St. This meeting of the 
precinct requests council to provide regular surveillance by 
council rangers especially on weekends. Ros 
Bohringer/Malcolm Robertson. CARRIED 
 
Kids risks to safety at Heffron 
 
Resolution 02062017(2): The precinct would like to receive a 
report from RCC with regard to the recent accident on the 
cycle track at Heffron Park on 27 May 2017 whereby a child 
was hit by a speeding amateur cyclist leaving both a child and 
cyclist seriously injured. We anticipate the report will outline 
the risks of increased patronage at Heffron Park and methods 
of mitigating these, ie, bridges over tracks to toilet amenities. 
Joe Santangelo/Ros Bohringer. CARRIED 
 
Streetscape Haig street, Souths Juniors at the Junction  
 
Resolution 02062017(3): The precinct requests council to 
confirm the painting of Maroubra’s Souths Juniors at the 
Junction at Haig St is within the “streetscape” compliance of 
the LEP, as residents of the street find the colours offensive, 
and negatively impacting the local amenities, and is out of 
character in this area.   Joe Santangelo/Anthony DeMartino. 
CARRIED . (8 for; 1 against; 1 abstain + Chair abstain) 

 
 

• Priority agenda items for 2017  
 

1. Urban activation and overdevelopment – no update 
2. Aircraft noise – Joe is writing to CASA 
3. Transport – light rail and buses – letter from 

Parliamentary Secretary for Transport tabled 
4. Future of precincts after amalgamation – discussed 

13.  Next meeting: Thursday 6 July 2017 
14.  Meeting Closure: 8.38 pm 

/ 


